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         Laurel Art Guild Highlights   

Carolõs Column 
 
Dear LAG Artists, 
 
 Although currently LAG is being challenged by a changeover to a new, electronic meeting space reservation 
system by the  Maryland National Park and Planning Commission, we are continuing to move ahead with 
informative and fun art activities. 
 A summary of last monthôs exciting program led by Terry Pellmar is on page 2.  We are now looking forward to 
this monthôs program which will consist of a presentation by Deborah Maklowski. Please see the write-up 
below regarding her presentation. Everyone will benefit from this presentation. Remember to put it on your 
schedule! 
 Plans are underway for the 2015 LAG Juried Open. We are excited about the juror that we have chosen. The 
name will be announced at our Nov. 10 meeting. Brochures will also be available at that time. 
 In the meantime, workshops are being planned, and this is a beautiful season to capture many lovely scenes 
and still-lifes with autumnal themes.  
 Please see the newsletter for information on LAG activities recently completed, and on those which are 
coming soon. 
 If you are involved in any exhibits or have information to share regarding your current art experiences, 
remember to email them by the 17th of the month to newsletter@laurelartguild.org for publication in ñMember 
News.ò 
 Looking forward to seeing you in November!      Carol Leo 

 
 
 
 
 
 

         November Meeting, Monday, November 10, 7:00 PM, Montpelier Art Center 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
On November 10, 2014, Deborah Maklowski will give a 
lecture demonstration of mixed media painting using 
gouache and colored pencil. 
Ms. Maklowski is a local artist whose primary media are 
pastel, colored pencil and graphite.  She writes "Colored 
pencil and graphite satisfy my deep compulsion to draw and 
to focus on the micro-cosmology of small, well-observed and 
well rendered details; pastel allows me to be more painterly, 
bold, and impressionistic." She is a versatile artist whose 
works range from the highly realistic through the 
impressionistic to outright abstract.  You can check it out at 
deborahmaklowski.com. Deborah teaches colored pencil at 
the Columbia Association Art Center. 
Ms. Maklowski is represented by the Artist's Gallery in 
Columbia, Maryland and by Horse Spirit Gallery and The 
Still Life Gallery, both in Ellicott City, Maryland. She has 
participated in numerous juried national and international 
exhibits, winning prizes in many. Her work has been 
published in two books, "Strokes of Genius: the Best of 
Drawing," 2007 and "CP Hidden Treasures," 2013. 

Christmas Party 
The Laurel Art Guild will be having a Christmas Luncheon in  the Chesapeake Room at Riderwood on 
Saturday, December 13th beginning promptly at noon.  Tickets must be purchased ahead of time.  Please 
send your $20 check to Jane Trout at 3128 Gracefield Rd., Apt.312, Silver Spring, MD 20904 so that it arrives 
by Nov. 25th."   
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2014-15 Executive Board 

President Vice President Secretary Treasurer/Membership 

Carol Leo Melissa Price Phyllis Ross Mary Ellen Simon 

301 423-6466, 240-475-4219 
president@laurelartguild.org 

301 464-1261 
wingate_1@verizon.net 

301 725-0627 
secretary@laurelartguild.org 

301 776-6721 
treasurer@laurelartguild.org or  
membership@laurelartguild.org 

Exhibits Webmaster Workshops Plein Air 

Diane Shipley April Rimpo Donna Aldridge Carol Leo 

301 586-0705 
exhibits@laurelartguild.org 

410 531-7602 
webmaster@laurelartguild.org 

301 927-5999 
dc.aldridge@comcast.net   

301 423-6466 
paintoutdoors@laurelartguild.org 

MAC Liaison Critique Laurel Arts District 
Liaison 

Historian 

Marleen Cunningham M.E. Simon Ada  Ghuman Anne Harter 

301 776-7084 
tedmar1@msn.com 

301 776-6721 
st8900@verizon.net 

301 490-8003 
exhibits@laurelartguild.org 

301 345-5327 

aharter@verizon.net 

LAG Open Scholarship *Festival Activities* Publicity 

Risa Elle ? ? ? 

571 306-3238 
lagopen@laurelartguild.org 

     

Newsletter       

?       

Items with ? Are in need of Chairpersons! 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

It's time to renew your membership in the Laurel Art Guild.  We have a great year planned already and are 
hoping you will be with us to enjoy it. 
 
Your dues statement has been emailed to you.  Please print both pages, fill them out and mail them back to 
me along with your check. See address below. 
 
Treasurer, Laurel Art Guild, c/o M. E. Simon, 8704 Royal Ridge Lane, Laurel, Maryland  20708 
 
Thanks for your prompt response. If you did not get a statement, contact Mary Ellen Simon at 301-776-6721.  
I look forward to seeing you all at our meetings, 
                                                                                                                      Mary Ellen Simon  

Membership Renewal Time 

Review of October Program Submitted by Mary Ellen Simon 
On October 13, Terry Pellmar gave a fascinating demonstration of her approach to digital painting.  Terry's 

paintings look much like those done in watercolor or oil and, in many ways, her method is very similar.  She 

begins with one or more digital photographs which she edits and combines or otherwise manipulates to create 

an image that pleases her.  She uses this image to produce an underpainting of the basic shapes and values 

for her painting.  Then, using a stylus and pressure sensitive tablet and the many brush tools in Photoshop, 

Terry "paints" over her underpainting just as we would use our brushes.  As she adds the details she can 

achieve a great variety of strokes and textures.  She also can mix colors in very much the same way we would 

and control the transparency or opacity of her "paint.ò  It takes many layers of paint and many hours to create 

the finished image, which is then printed for framing.   
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EXHIBITS:Submitted by Diane Shipley 
 

October 2 ï November 29 ï The exhibit at the Laurel/Beltsville Senior Center was hung on October 2 with 
eight artists participating and 24 paintings hung. It looks great. A wonderful reception was held on October 6. 
Photos from the reception are below.  
 
Anyone interested in having your work hung at the Woods Memorial Church in Severna Park, please 
contact Nancy Saarles. This is not a LAG exhibit so it would be up to each individual to make the contact and 
arrangements themselves. Please see information and guidelines attached on page 6. There is also an 
opportunity for a solo or small group show in 2016. Nancy Saales is the contact for that also. 
 
The Maryland-National Capital Park and Planning Commission is calling for art to be hung at the Maryland 
House of Delegates from January ï April 2015. Again, this is not a LAG-sponsored show. It is up to each 
individual interested in submitting their work for consideration to do so by the deadline of November 7, 2014. 
An e-mail was sent earlier with more detailed information.  
 
2015 
Huntington Community Centerôs Art Gallery/Cyber Cafe in Bowie to have a show in March and April of 2015. 
More details will follow closer to show date. 
 
2016 
February 22 ï March 28, 2016 ï Brookside Gardens ï in the distant future, but their schedule is full until 
then. Never too early to start planning. 

Workshop Update submitted by Donna Aldridge 

 
There is a new opportunity for members who prefer oil painting. November 22, a Saturday, is the next 
workshop featuring Steve Fleming of the Alexandria School of Art.  It is open to watercolorists and oil/acrylic 
painters. I need 12 participants.  If you choose to paint in oils we request NO TURPENTINE; please clean 
your brushes at home after the workshop.  We don't want allergic reactions. The flier and registration form are 
on page 5. 

  
No date is set yet for our new MIXED MEDIA workshop. It will be in January with Emily Conover, Department 
of Art, University of Maryland. It will be held in Silver Spring at Riderwood. I need 8 participants as a 
minimum. No details yet, but it will be priced around $25.00. Artists can develop skills in design and have fun 
being creative. All media accepted and all skill levels accepted. In February, we will do another workshop in 
this subject. 

  
Probably no workshop in March.  I will look to late April to have another workshop; no artist selected yet. 


